Newsletter # 2 — Seaforth Main Street Construction Update as of Tuesday, April 14, 2020

Phase 2 of Seaforth Main Street road construction has been deemed an essential service by the Province of Ontario, the
Municipality of Huron East and the County of Huron. As a result, the contractor has initiated a Covid-19 Action Plan for its
employees and sub-contractors to ensure the safety of all workers and will mobilize and commence Phase 2 construction
on Monday, April 20™, 2020.

Construction will begin at the corner of Crombie Street & Main Street preceding north to the traffic lights at the main
intersection. This encompasses Stages 3, 4, 5, and 6. The construction project involves the installation of; watermains,
storm sewers, sidewalks, curbs, street light poles and road replacement. The first stage (Stage 3, 4) will be from Crombie
Street to George Street and then George Street to Market Street. Once completed to road base condition, construction
will continue in the staged order of 5 and 6. Detour for this section from Goderich Street (Hwy 8) will be south onto Jarvis
Street to Station Street and then back to Main Street (County Road 12) as indicated on the Detour map for Phase 4, 5, 6. .
(See map below)
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In the near future, the contractor will be contacting property and/or business owners to gain access to their basements
(practicing social distancing) for the purpose of accessing their building’s utility connections. If you have any questions
regarding the Main Street construction, please contact Barry Mills, Huron East Public Works Manager at 519-527-1710 or
bmills@huroneast.com.



